

Goodrich Middle and High School Phases 1- 3 Remote Learning Plan Overview

Please know that this plan was created based on the MI Safe Schools: Michigan's 2020-21 Return to School Roadmap published June 30, 2020 and is subject to change as new information becomes available.

Social and	 Students will be given the opportunity to complete a "Check-In" Google form weekly to let
Emotional	staff know how they are doing, if they are ready to work and if they have any questions.
Health	Teachers will be available via livestream during scheduled office hours. Students can sign
	on and check-in, just chat or get help if needed.
	Teachers will schedule whole class, small group and individual digital meetings so students
	have opportunities to see and interact virtually with their teacher and peers.
	Teachers will reach out by phone and/or email to students and/or parents who
	demonstrate lack of participation.
	 Teachers will notify the principal with concerns for any students who show signs of being
	"at-risk".
In atmostic a	
Instruction	Virtual learning during the 2020-21 school year will have more rigorous requirements and
	more robust instruction than the short-term remote learning plan implemented last
	spring.
	Students will be required to be actively engaged in 300 minutes of learning per class, per
	week in accordance with current Michigan Department of Education (MDE) requirements.
	As in a traditional setting, student work will be required, graded, and will apply to their
	overall class grade and cumulative GPA.
	Our traditional grading scale will be utilized for assignments and end of course final
	grades.
	Teachers will give feedback on assignments to promote student growth.
	 Teachers will use Google Classroom to share lessons and assignments with students.
	 A common learning platform (Google Classroom) will be used by all staff to increase and
	maintain consistency. All teachers will post that week's lesson plan to Google Classroom
	on Monday.
	Video lessons could be recorded to allow flexibility in viewing.
	Grade level essential standards will be taught and practiced in all courses.
	 Learning targets and success criteria will be shared for lessons to help students and
	families understand the lesson focus and expectations.
	Attendance will be taken.
	Students will complete an on-line Educational Development Plan (EDP).
	Students requiring learning packets will receive tailored packets according to the student's
	schedule. Students who require learning packets will receive further instructions on
	procedures for completing assessments.
	Parents will continue to be an educational partner in learning.
Monitoring and	Teachers will give feedback on assignments and assessments to promote student growth.
Assessment	Teachers will use the first week to meet with students using digital tools and begin
ASSESSITIETT	- reactions will use the first week to meet with students using digital tools and begin

building relationships and getting to know them. This time will also be used to explain

course expectations and how to navigate Google Classroom.

	 Directions on how assessments will be given will be communicated by each classroom teacher.
	 Assessments including end of course exams will be given for all students. Student submitted videos may also be used for assessments.
	Teachers will monitor and assess attendance.
	 Teachers will assess quality of student work and provide feedback and assign grades as applicable.
	Students will self-assess quality of work and learning progression.
	 Students will reflect on teacher feedback and learning progress.
Technology	Devices will be made available to those that require them and we will communicate
	designated hotspots for Wi-Fi around campus.
	 Charts or videos that explain how to navigate the online platforms used will be shared
	with families.
	 Technology assistance is available at <u>TechHelp@goodrichschools.org</u>
Communication	Communication and updates will be sent from school staff.
	 Teachers will hold office hours and respond to student/parent emails.
Food Service	Meals for students will be made available for pick-up.